### NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19, 2020

Council members present by remote access: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Alisha Gredy, Councilmember Nancy Crocker, and Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Council member not present: Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance by remote access: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton.

### **COUNCIL BUSINESS - 9:30am**

### 1) CALL TO ORDER

President Gore called the meeting to order at 9:45am

# 2) DISCUSS WITH OCRA REGARDING NEW INDIANA MAIN STREET PROGRAM ENHANCEMENTS

Jennifer Voris, Community Liaison–Southeast District-Office of Community and Rural Affairs welcomed all in attendance of the meeting via Microsoft Teams hosted by OCRA.

Participants at the meeting took turns introducing their selves and then Jennifer proceeded to share her screen for her presentation.

There was discussion regarding the current status of our Nashville Main Street program, the new tiered levels of the enhanced Indiana Main Street program, Historic Preservation, past Main Street CDBG projects and outcomes, current community needs, branding, pedestrian walkability, Economic Development, Redevelopment, scope of the organization, building trust within the community after our Stellar Community proposed projects, current Main Street Committee volunteers who are the "Christmas in Brown County" committee and their dedication and commitment to decorating our town.

President Gore decided to place the Main Street Committee discussion on the 11-19-2020 Town Council agenda. Clerk-Treasurer Young would like for the Town Council to consider appointing a Task Force to review the items discussed today and to make recommendations to the Town Council.

Jennifer Voris offered her assistance and thanked all those in attendance.

#### 3) RENEWAL OF EXECUTIVE POWERS

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to continue President Gore's Executive Powers. Councilmember Hofstetter seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

### 4) ADJOURN

President Gore adjourned the meeting at 11:46am.

The audio recording made at the Town Council/OCRA meeting was recorded by OCRA and is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

Vice-President Alisha Gredy

Councilmember Nancy Crocker

## TOWN COUNCIL MEETING NOVEMBER 19, 2020

Gueda Koy Young

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Dave Rudd